



Committed to Safeguarding

Nursery through to Year 6 Newstead Road, Lee, London SE12 OSJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell Deputy: Mrs Michelle Carey

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Web site: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Newsletter No 10

15th November 2019

Dear Parents and Carers,

On Thursday, Year 5 visited The British Museum to learn about the world in AD900 to support their studies on the Anglo Saxons and life at this time. This was an excellent experience for the children.

Dates for your diary

Wear bright clothes to school day - Friday 22nd November Family Festive Night - 29th November Christmas Trees - Deadline 27th November. Collection 7th December

General Election 12th December

Our small hall will be used as a polling station for the general election on 12th December. This will not impact on the school as we will ensure this area is restricted throughout the day, however all the scooters and bikes will have to be stored in the area near the school animal enclosures. Little Gremlins will use our main hall for before and after school club on that day.

Be Bright and Be Seen!

Now the clocks have gone back and the evenings are darker we would like to focus on keeping children safe when travelling to and from school. Our eco reps will be presenting an assembly to the rest of the school next week on this topic and on Friday 22nd November we will be hosting a 'Be Bright, Be Seen' event where children are encouraged to wear the brightest clothes they have to school to reinforce this message. This will be a non-uniform day.

Reuse and Recycle

Last term, a group of our wonderful year 5 pupils came to ask me if they could do something to help our environment. They wanted to encourage pupils in our school to collect packaging and single use items so that we could find a way to reuse them. So, we have purchased two small sheds for the purpose of storing lots of useful reusable bits and pieces – plastic pots, lids, little containers, ribbons, foil pots, little cardboard boxes, egg boxes. We are looking for anything which can be used to create models, use for craft, hold paint etc. The sheds are open and you could put items straight in there when you bring your child to school. The children have organised everything on





















shelves so that you can see where things go. Please close the door when you have put things in so that we can keep the weather out. These resources will then be used by all our classes when needed.

We hope that this will help us to make a tiny difference. It is great that pupils are becoming so aware of the need to look after our world and are coming up with lots of great ideas.

This is what the children have written for the Newsletter:

Newsletter 'Why we are doing this.

We are trying to bring attention to recycling and reusing plastic and Single use objects. We think that when We start this people will do it then tell other people then will start it up in their school and so on, before you know it there will be no Global warming any more! "Eco Warriors







Applying to start primary school for September 2020

Applications for Reception Class places for September 2020 can now be made on line. Please follow this link: https://lewisham.gov.uk/myservices/education/schools/school-admission/applying-to-start-primary-school

The deadline for applying for a primary school place is 15 January 2020

Christmas performances

	Small Hall		Main Hall	
2nd December	Rec A	2pm		
3rd December			3F	2pm
4th December	Nursery	2pm		
5th December	1LO	1.15pm	3T	2pm
6th December	Rec CO	1.15pm	4C	2pm
9th December	1UB	1.15pm	4F	2pm
10th December			5K	2pm
11th December	2M	1.15pm	6M	2pm
13th December	2A	1.15pm	5G	2pm
16th December			6F	2pm

Attendance for this week

Class	Attendance	Class	Attendance
Reception A	98%	Year 3F	97%
Reception CO	94%	Year 4F	99%
Year 1LO	99%	Year 4C	98%
Year 1UB	99%	Year 5K	95%
Year 2A	97%	Year 5G	93%
Year 2M	97%	Year 6F	95%
Year 3T	98%	Year 6M	93%

Our Lady of Lourdes parish

Coffee morning after Sunday 9:00am Mass

Whether you attend the 9:00am Mass or turn up early for the 11:00am Mass on Sundays, please do come and in and join us in the church hall after the 9:00am Mass for tea, coffee, biscuits, squash and a chat. This week it is being run by one of the uniformed groups.

*** MESSAGE FROM THE FRIENDS ***

FAMILY FESTIVE EVENING - FRIDAY 29th NOVEMBER 6PM - 9PM

Come with the whole family and join in the festivities to kickstart the party season.

DJ Yak Shak decking the hall with your favourite festive tunes

Activities, surprises and a winter BBQ!

To buy your tickets for entry, food and craft stall please head over to our website:

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofstwinifreds

We are looking for cake donations for the Family Festive Night!

If you can help please email the PTA on stwinifredsfriendsse12@gmail.com

Christmas Trees

Order your Christmas trees through St Winifred's (PTA) and you will be supporting our school at the same time! All fresh, premium grade Nordmann non-drop trees at great prices.

We welcome order and pay online through our PTA website https://www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofstwinifreds All profit made goes towards bettering the further education for all our children Link for Christmas tree order: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/Christmas-Tree-Poster-2019-Final.pdf

Have a really lovely weekend.

Margaret Hanrahan



















